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**********MEETING MINUTES********** 

 

 

November 8, 2017 

7:00 PM 

Town Hall Auditorium 

298 Central Street 

Saugus, MA 

 

  

 

 

 1.) Swearing in ceremony: Board of Selectmen 

     School Committee 

     Housing Authority 

 

  

 2.) Organizational Meeting of the Board of Selectmen 
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 1.) Swearing in ceremony: Board of Selectmen 

     School Committee 

     Housing Authority 

 

 The Town Clerk Ellen Schena welcomed all and called William Stewart forward to be sworn-in 

as Housing Authority Member. Mr. Stewart was not present. 

 The Town Clerk called newly elected members of the School Committee to come forward to be 

sworn-in. The Town Clerk swore-in Linda Gaieski, Marc Magliozzi, Elizabeth Marchese, Jeanette 

Meredith, and Lisa Morgante and congratulated them. 

 The Town Clerk called forward newly elected members of the Board of Selectmen to come 

forward to be sworn-in. The Town Clerk swore-in Scott Brazis, Jeffrey Cicolini, Jennifer D’Eon, Mark 

Mitchell and Debra Panetta and congratulated them. 

   

 2.) Organizational Meeting of the Board of Selectmen 

 The Town Clerk called for nominations for Chairman if the Board of Selectmen. 

 Jeffrey Cicolini nominated Debra Panetta as Chairman of the Board of Selectmen, seconded by 

Jennifer D’Eon. No further nominations. 

 Jeffrey Cicolini moved to close nominations for Chairman of the Board of Selectmen, seconded 

by Jennifer D’Eon. 

 Vote on Debra Panetta as Chairman of the Board of Selectmen passed 5-0. 

 

 The Town Clerk called for nominations for Vice Chairman of the Board of Selectmen. 

 Mark Mitchell nominated Jeffrey Cicolini, seconded by Scott Brazis. No further nominations. 

 Mark Mitchell moved to close nominations for Vice Chairman of the Board of Selectmen. 

 Vote on Jeffrey Cicolini as Vice Chairman if the Board of Selectmen passed 5-0. 

 

 The Town Clerk passed the gavel to Chairman Debra Panetta. 

 The Chairman, Debra Panetta said it is a privilege and an honor to be here and a great honor to 

serve with this Board noting working together they have accomplished so much. 

 Selectman Mitchell thanked the citizens in putting their trust in him for another 2 years and it 

shows the faith the Town has in this Board and said it’s a great honor and is looking forward to working 

with this team the next two years. 

 Selectman Cicolini thanked his wife, son, daughter, sister and mother for being there for him and 

thanked the citizens and said he is totally excited. 

 Selectman Brazis said it is an honor to be elected and to serve another 2 years and it’s a pleasure 

to work with this Board and with a great Town Manager. 

 Selectman D’Eon congratulated everyone that won and thanked her husband and children, friends 

and supporters and thanked all that ran for election. 

 The Chair said she believes they have one of the most professional Boards and thanked her 

husband, children, mother and sister and everyone and congratulated all that ran for office and 

congratulated School Committee Members, Town Meeting Members and said they have made 

outstanding progress. 

 The Chair announced Veterans Day Parade Saturday, November 11
th
; and the next regular 

meeting of the Board of Selectmen on November 29
th
; and the Board will meet on November 28

th
 to set 

the tax rate. 

 

 Selectman Brazis moved to adjourn. Chair seconds 5-0. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:19pm. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Wendy Reed, Clerk  


